Meeting of the GC Policy Committee 

Tuesday, January 22, 2008; 12:00pm – 2:00 pm

Room 203, Graduate Student Center

Present:   Hugh Brock, Helen Burt, Deborah Butler, Greg Dipple, Barbara Evans, Daniel Granot, Darrin Lehman, Jenny Phelps, Ed Putnins, Cindy Prescott, Mahesh Upadhyaya, Susan Porter, Jim Thompson (Chair), Joyce Tom (minutes).

Regrets:  Catherine Dauvergne, Matt Filipiak, Jessica Jia, Lindsey Lipovsky, Donald Mavinic.



1. Adoption of Agenda


Motion: That the agenda be approved.



Greg Dipple


Deborah Butler









Carried.

2. Minutes of  last meeting (November 20, 2007)


Motion: That the minutes of the November20, 2007 meeting be approved.



Mahesh Upadhaya


Susan Porter









Carried.

3. Business Arising

a. Conditional Admission Program (CAP)

The Chair updated members that the CAP (Conditional Admission Program) program will be tabled at Senate tomorrow.  This program allows graduate students with slightly below the minimum language proficiency requirement for a particular graduate program to be admitted on a conditional basis. Once conditionally admitted, they then enter UBC’s English Language Institute program or approved equivalent that will improve their English skills until the minimum proficiency level is reached. 
b. Electronic Thesis Submission

Since mid-November when the Faculty of Graduate Studies started to receive theses/dissertations electronically, there had been more electronic submission than paper submission.  Students must keep in mind that the thesis/dissertation is available on the web shortly after electronic submission and that it becomes public property.  If students want to restrict the thesis from public domain, they must request the thesis be restricted for a period of time.
c. Academic definition of professional graduate programs

Jim informed members that the Provost list of professional programs has now been removed from the Provost’s website.
The Committee felt that there is no need to have a definition for professional programs per se as it may be used in the wrong context.  Currently, there are essentially three types of graduate programs which fall into the so-called “professional programs” category: there are graduate programs that are accredited by professional organizations; there are graduate programs which are designed for professionals who wish to update their knowledge in the field; there are graduate programs which are high cost recovery.

On the Awards and Financial Aid website, one of the criteria to be eligible for general bursary is that students in graduate programs designated as professional programs are not eligible.  As the result of removal of the Provost’s list of professional programs, the Faculty of Graduate Studies should initiate a dialogue on eligibility.  Members of the Committee felt that graduate students in the high cost recovery programs experienced difficulty paying the high tuition and thus should be eligible for bursaries.  The Chair told members that this is a senate regulation and that we must first discuss this with people in Awards and Financial Aid to bring about changes to the existing regulation.

 An updated listing of all master degrees offered at UBC was distributed to committee members.  It included the GSI weightings for each program.  Please note that the final FTE number will be determined by PAIR.  Only high cost recovery graduate programs are excluded from GSI funding.  Barbara told members that this list has been forwarded to the Provost for GSI funding consideration.

d) “Rolling” degree conferral
The Faculty of Graduate Studies discussed this option with the Graduation Clerk at Enrollment Services and it was well received.  She will bring this idea up with other people who are involved with graduation including the Registrar.

Greg posed a scenario where a student submitted the thesis at the end of October, would he/she be considered as a student until the end of the term?  Joyce confirmed that students can remain as TA or RA until the end of the term which is the end of December. Greg wanted to know if this student would be included in the November 1 snapshot.  Joyce will find out for the next meeting.

e) Establishing a specific Graduate Aboriginal Admission Policy

Barbara’s interpretation of the current policy does allow her to use her discretion as Dean to admit someone who does not have a four-year bachelor degree but have the academic equivalent.  She will assess the equivalency of various formal and informal training received by the students to see if it is adequate to offset their academic deficiencies.
4. New Business 

a) Workshop on graduate supervision for junior faculty members 

Cindy proposed offering a few workshops on graduate supervision for junior faculty members to ensure quality supervision right at the on set.  Members suggested there is also a need for graduate advisor to learn how to deal with problem supervisors.  In Science, there is pairing of junior faculty members with more senior faculty members as mentors would benefit.  The same happens in Dentistry.  However, once in a while, conflict arises between mentors and mentees.  

Joyce mentioned that Dr. John Beck from the University of Michigan told CAGS members in the last annual meeting that people are welcome to use his vignettes as tutorial material for supervisors/students workshops.

Cindy said if anyone has material or idea for supervisory workshop should contact her.

b) Graduate students from affiliated theological colleges taking UBC courses and vice versa 

In 1996, there had been agreement between UBC and its affiliated theological colleges that students in each others campus could take each other’s courses for no fees.  It was subjected to the Board of Governors approval.  We have not been able to find any reference to this in the Board of Governors meeting minutes.

Out of the list of courses that were submitted by the theological colleges to the Graduate Council’s New Programs and Curriculum Committee, only three were approved by the Committee.  In recent years, there had been a small number of requests which were done on an ad-hoc basis whereby UBC faculty members would review the theological courses informally to assess the equivalency for transfer credits.  The Faculty of Graduate Studies will search in the Senate minutes as well as the Board of Governors minutes for additional information for the next meeting. 

5. Adjournment of the meeting

Motion:  To adjourn the meeting.

Greg Dipple
Mahesh Upadhyaya






Carried.

6. Next meeting:  February 19, 2008;  Room TBA, Graduate Student Centre

